GREAT ABINGTON Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

Telephone: 01223 892000

Email: harper802@btinternet.com

AN EXTRA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

WAS HELD ON MONDAY 16th AUGUST 2021 at ABINGTON INSTITUTE IN THE MAIN HALL.
Present: Tony Orgee, Louise Patten, Mukesh (Mak) Makwana, the Clerk and three members of the public.
Meeting started at 7.30pm
	59. Apologises- Jill Carter, Stephen McDonnell, Jane Bowen and Emma Pery.

60. Councillors to declared interests in items to be discussed. No interests were declared.
61. Open forum for members of the public to raise concerns or make comments- no matters were raised
62. Planning applications to be considered:

a) 21/03535/FUL & -21/03536/LBC Abington Hall Pampisford Road, Internal alterations and refurbishment of the existing office accommodation to the basement, first and second floors.
The building had been unoccupied for some time and the plan was for the refurbish building to be rented as offices- style spaces. The fittings that would be removed were for a post war period. The Council unanimously recommended approval.

b) 21/03163/FUL - Land Adjacent To 54 North Road, Demolition of existing stables and the construction of a new dwelling with garage on the site of the former piggery building and the construction of a replacement stable block. The application fulfils the conditions of the Neighbourhood Plan. The Council unanimously recommended approval.
c) 21/03256/FUL -Land Between 39 - 40 South Road, Demolition of existing piggery, greenhouse and barn. Erection of detached dwelling, detached double garage and gravel driveway The applicant explained that this application was a resubmission of an application as the first plan had the garage attached to the house and no barn, The applicant told the Council that the total floor area including the barn/garage would be 175m2. The structure would been finished in grey ship lap cladding. The application conforms to the Neighbourhood Plan conditions. The Council unanimously recommended approval.

d) 21/02970/HFUL - 61 North Road, Construction of two bay cartlodge

The diagram stated that it was a 3 bay cartlodge, when the application was for a 2 bay cartlodge. Comments forwarded by Jane Bowen concerning this application were 
Discussed. The Council unanimously recommended approval but highlighted the mention of a 3 bay cartlodge in the diagram.

e) 30/03/2021 - Land East Of 40 South Road , Reserved matters application for access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale following outline planning permission 20/03244/OUT (Erection of 1 No. dwelling ). The windows were lower, the roof material is unchanged but the shape of the roof has changed slightly and the cladding was wood. The applicant explained that the changes   had been made in accordance with the Planning Officers request.

The Council unanimously recommended approval.

f)  21/03247/S73 - 22 South Road, S73 Variation of Condition 3 (Reinstatement of site) of planning permission 21/01813/FUL (Demolition of piggery building and mobile home and the construction of 1 No. detached dwellinghouse and garage together with new access) to extend the date to 18 months.

Jane Bowen had sent comments in an email saying that the owners haven’t addressed concerns about the height of the fence and that the local fire hydrant was within the boundary of their property.
Councillors felt that 3 months was too short a period to remove the log cabin, but 18 months was too long. The Council suggested that a period of 9 months would be appropriate to remove the log cabin.

The Council unanimously recommended approval, but recommended that a period of 9 months would be appropriate to remove the log cabin.

63. Transfer of land ownership at Moorefield- Tony Orgee and Paula Harper had met with Mark Carter of Tees Law who explained that the boundary location with the neighbouring property needed to be clarified with the householder near to the existing fence by the householder’s lights and the ownership of a tree on the Open Space land, that had not been planted by the developers needed to be agreed. The Clerk was contacting the householder to arrange a meeting to discuss these two questions. 
64. Flooding in the High Street and Magna Close. A Councillor observed that Flooding outside 67 High Street had worsened since development at Granta Park and that even after an hour of rain there was a sizeable amount of water there.
Action Clerk: Write to Cambridge Water asking for a thorough survey of the sewage/drainage system on the High Street, which was over a hundred years old and also ask if the pumping station at he back of Magna close was working. Gillian Beasley, CE of Cambridgeshire County Council and the local MP.   

65. Trees and hedging in Lewis Crescent 

Tony Orgee was contacted by two residents in Lewis Crescent who disagreed with the content of the letter he had received. The question about the light was thought to be an issue for the County Council. The dead tree does over hang the footway and the land owner appeared to be Ms Gorna-Nutt. Action Clerk : Contact the landowner and explain that the tree appears to be dead so is a potential risk to the safety of passing pedestrians, if branches break off. Ask the landowner to take action to make it safe.
 66. Sale of E-bike & equipment to Sean Moroney
The e-bike and its equipment was offered for sale in the Abington and Hildersham News at offers over £900., but no one expressed an interest in buying it. Sean Moroney, CEO of Cambridge Electric bikes had offered the Council £900 for the bike and equipment. The insurance for the bike expired on 12th August , Councillors unanimously agreed to sell the bike to Sean Moroney. Bernie Talbot had agreed to arrange to give Sean the bike and equipment; Councillors unanimously agreed to this. Bernie Talbot had agreed to contact Geoff about this.
The shed purchased to secure the bike and fixed to the wall in Geoff Harvey’s garden would be offered to him at no cost; Councillors unanimously agreed to this.
Meeting closed at 8.13pm



	


